
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, March 5th, 2019.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 



Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member (absent)
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member (absent)
Peter Daly, Board Member 

George Kimmerling, Board Member 

ALSO PRESENT:




Michael Cunningham, Town Attorney 




Michael Preziosi, Deputy Director, DOTS



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning


*



*



*
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated just for your information there will be at least a couple of changes here. We are going to immediately remove PB14-13; that’s the letter to the Planning Division regarding a reduction in the performance bond. That is being removed from the agenda per the applicant. 



*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF FEBRUARY 5, 2019
Not stated


*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE:

PB 14-13      a. Letter received by the Planning Division on February 13, 2019 from Manan Joshi of Acadia Cortlandt Crossing requesting a reduction in the performance bond for the Cortlandt Crossing project located on Cortlandt Boulevard.

Removed from agenda.


*



*



*
RESOLUTION:

PB 2018-12 a. Application of Dr. Ravikumar, for the property of Richard DeLorenzo, for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for an office for a health care practitioner located in an existing building at 2 Ogden Avenue as shown on an 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Thomas M. Leigh, R.A., latest revision dated November 13, 2018.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do we have a resolution for that?
Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 5-19 approving the application. 

Seconded. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just on the question, there are 10 conditions. We discussed them in the office. Most of them are boiler plates and fees would be required.

Mr. Thomas Leigh asked can you read them all because…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded there’s a soil and erosion maintenance security which guarantees upkeep of the site. There’s a 5% construction inspection fee. You have to obtain all necessary building permits. You have to obtain your variances from the Zoning Board, tree protection details for that locust tree, add a note to the plan that the facility is permitted a maximum of three exam rooms and only one doctor can practice there at a time. Get final review and comment on the signage from the Architectural Advisory Council and then a couple of boiler plate things about filing the drawings.

Mr. Thomas Leigh stated acceptable. Thank you.

With all in favor saying "aye". 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and you’ll get a copy of this in the mail. 

PB 1-11      b.
Application of Croton Realty & Development Inc. for Final Plat Approval for a 27 lot major subdivision with 4 open space parcels of a 35.9 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Croton Avenue, approximately 400 feet north of Furnace Dock Road as shown on a plat entitled “Subdivision Plat - Hanover Estates” prepared by William H. Free Jr., PLS latest revision dated January 17, 2019 and on a 20 page set of improvement drawings entitled “Subdivision Known as Hanover Estates” prepared by Timothy L. Cronin III, P.E. latest revision dated January 22, 2019.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated again we have a resolution for you.
Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 6-19 in favor of granting the application. 

Seconded. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just for the record, there are 23 conditions. They’ve been shared with the applicant’s engineer. A majority of those conditions have been held over from preliminary approval. There’s a technical review memo associated with Real Technical Engineering and Construction comments that has been attached and needs to be addressed as part of moving the project forward.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked have you seen this at all?

Mr. Keith Staudohar responded I’ve seen the resolution, yes madam. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked just for the record also, so we’re approving consistent with what we’ve approved on the preliminary plat?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, the only difference that the applicant proposed is to reduce the buffers on lots 1 through 4 but the condition says that it has to remain 50 feet. So the plat does show a reduced buffer but the plat will have to be changed to meet the condition. It’s got to be 50 feet.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and which is what we approved in the preliminary plat.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

With all in favor saying "aye". 



*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW):

PB 2018-26  a.
Public Hearing - Application of  New York SMSA Limited Partnership, d/b/a Verizon Wireless, for the property of the Cortlandt Engine Company, Inc., for a proposed public utility personal wireless facility on the rooftop of the existing Montrose Fire Department building located at 2143 Albany Post Road as shown on a 9 page set of drawings entitled “Zoning Drawings” prepared by Peter J. Tardy, P.E. latest revision dated January 16, 2019.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing for this particular matter. If there’s anybody here who wishes to speak on this application, now is the time. Come to the front. Identify yourself and your residence, make your comments. You have something you want to say. Please come up.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked did you have opening comments that you wanted to make?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded I was basically going to reiterate what Madame Chairman said.


Mr. Joseph Carroll stated good evening, Joseph Carroll, 8 James Street, Montrose. My backyard abuts up to 2143 Albany Post Road, the Fire House property and the question that myself and a few other of my neighbors basically do have is there going to be any kind of noise coming from the unit on top of the structure, being the fire house? In the paperwork submitted it says minimal and we’re just concerned about if there is going to be any noise coming off of it. Also, is there any other unit identical or similar to the situation, the structure or the unit from Verizon that we could go view within the region? That’s pretty much it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded I don’t know that there’s another one they can look at. Is there another one?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded it’s something the applicant’s attorney may be able to address. We’re not familiar within the town of any similar type of structure. This is a newer antenna. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated while you’re there if you would address the noise. 

Mr. Michael Sheridan stated good evening. My name is Michael Sheridan. I’m an attorney with Snyder & Snyder the attorneys for New York SMSA Limited Partnership. As the Chair mentioned, Verizon is looking to install a facility at 2143 Albany Post Road. In answer to the questions, there is not a lot of noise with this. I can try and get some confirmation as to how little noise there will be and get an answer for that but this site at the time does not have a generator with it, which is usually the largest noise-producing item at these sites. That’s not an issue for this site. As far as anything similar, there are similar small cells in that there are sites with equipment on the ground, antennas on the roof of the building, however this one has been specifically been designed for this site to blend in with what is at the building. It is designed to have stealth enclosure around the antennas on the roof of the building which has been designed to mimic the existing whistle that is at the back of the Fire Department building. It’s going to be colored the same and designed the same. Identical no, but that’s only because this site has been designed to blend in better with this exact facility. Again, if your house is behind, the facility is located towards the front of the property. The antennas will be at the front of the building and the equipment will be towards the front of the building on the side that has the larger grass area away from the parking lot. It is a fairly distant, if memory serves I believe between the equipment and the back, the Fire Department itself has a large generator surrounded by fencing. It’ll be behind that from your vantage.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated so just to confirm, the height, according to what I see is approximately 7 feet above the roof line but it’s the same as the siren basically.

Mr. Michael Sheridan stated I think it’s a little taller than the siren just because it is housing the antennas. It’s not exactly the same size, it’s just designed to resemble what is already on the building itself. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked what is the maximum height?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded I believe 35 feet is the maximum height in this district. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked what is the actual height of the proposed tower?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded of the proposed? I believe it’s 35 feet to the top.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked 35 feet measured from where?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded from the ground. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated are you saying that the roof line is at 28? So it’s a 7 foot structure.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated so 7 feet above the roof line.

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded correct. The roof line is at 28 feet. The top of the structure is at 35 feet. Really the top of the – that’s with the little design at the top to mimic the siren.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated our town code pertains to height of a structure is a little bit convoluted. It’s not necessarily 35 feet from grade. It’s a weighted average around the perimeter of the building. Items are checked by code when the plans are reviewed. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked there’s existing antennas on the roof that are higher than that if I recall right?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded there aren’t existing antennas. There were existing antennas on the roof that were higher than that but the fire district moved them to a telephone pole type structure right next to the building and those are still higher, the whip antennas come off the telephone pole. From my understanding they’re still higher than what this would be. 
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other questions?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes, the Center for Municipal Solutions sent us a letter. What’s happened with that?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded our consultant is here. He’s able to come up and answer any of the board’s questions, comments you may have. We did have comprehensive review completed by both town staff and the town’s consultant pertaining to the wireless application. We had a meeting with the applicant, teleconference earlier I believe middle of last week where we addressed most of the technical comments in working towards resolving outstanding items. We do have our consultant here if the board has any questions or wants a brief summary of the memorandum. He’s able to come up and address any comments, questions. 

Mr. Al Tagliaferri stated good evening Madame Chairperson, members of the board. My name is Al Tagliaferri. I work with CMS. We’ve been retained as wireless consultants by the town for this application. Like it was mentioned, we did go out to the site earlier this month with the applicant to view the location and discuss what they were planning, as well as last week we did have a conference call to go over the comments that we had in our letter. We were able to resolve many of them. In fact, we were kind of in agreement on the few items as far as proof-of-need and some more detailed coverage and capacity needs that were going to be submitted that the applicant should have forthcoming that we can review. As to that, there were no other issues as far as anything else that was missing.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so those outstanding issues will be addressed in the resolution? 

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated they’re mainly technical in nature. They’ll be addressed in the resolution and also required to be submitted at the time of filing a building permit application. There was questions about just providing structural analysis for the roof to let you know that it can support the additional load, items that we usually review and address at the time of filing of the building permit.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so it sounds like everyone is pretty satisfied?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded they’ve addressed the majority of the telecommunications ordinance. The few outstanding items, like we said is mostly technical in nature. So we’re fairly satisfied. 

Mr. Al Tagliaferri responded thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked your question has been answered?

Mr. Joseph Carroll responded yes madam. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated Madame Chair I move that we close the public hearing. 

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye". 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated I’ll move that we prepare an approving resolution for the next meeting. 

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye". 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so we will see you next month.

Mr. Michael Sheridan stated thank you.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS:

PB 6-15  a. Application of Hudson Ridge Wellness Center, Inc. for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit to reuse the seven existing buildings located at the former Hudson Institute property to provide a 92 bed private residential treatment program for individuals who are recovering from chemical dependency on a 20.83 acre property located at 2016 Quaker Ridge Road as shown on a 7 page set of drawings entitled “Hudson Ridge Wellness Center” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated December 4, 2018.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we are probably going to -- we’re definitely going to adjourn this to our next meeting. 
Mr. George Kimmerling stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn this to our April meeting. 

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just on the question, just for the record, I believe since the last meeting the board has received the applicant’s response to the Citizen’s Group second hydrological report that’s dated February 26th from WSP. There was also a memo from JMC Consulting dated February 25th, 2019 and then there is a report from the town’s traffic consultant Provident Engineering dated February 22nd, 2019. Just for the record that those have been received. 

With all in favor saying "aye". 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ll be adjourned until next month.

*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS 

PB 2019-1  a.
 Application of Gas Land Petroleum, Inc. for the property of MF Point, LLC c/o Frank Righetti, for Site Development Plan approval, a Tree Removal Permit and a Special Permit for a gas station with a canopy and a convenience store located on an approximately 1 acre parcel of property at 2051 & 2053 E. Main St. (Cortlandt Boulevard) as shown on a 19 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan-Gasland Cortlandt” prepared by Chazen Engineering latest revision dated February 20, 2019 (see prior PB’s 16-04, 24-05 & 13-10)

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated good evening Madame Chairwoman, members of the board. My name is Christopher Lapine with the Chazen Companies representing the applicant this evening: Gas Land Petroleum. Also with me from Gas Land Petroleum are both Mitch Nesheiwat and Zaidan Nesheiwat, in the front row here. The proposed project that’s before you consists of a redevelopment of a one acre site that’s located in the HC district. The current site contains three existing buildings. There is a 2,600 square foot auto-body shop in the rear of the parcel. There’s an existing 1,000 square foot office building on the northern side of the parcel and there’s a 1,500 square foot former deli/restaurant along the western section of the parcel. The existing office building and the auto-body shop is currently being utilized on the property. The applicant is under contract for the purchase of this property and for the redevelopment of this parcel for a convenience store with fueling station. The project would consist of 6 pumps with 12 fueling locations and a 2,600 square foot convenience store. The use is a specially permitted use under the HC district. The retail use is a permitted use. Access to the site would be via U.S. Route 6 which would involve a new traffic signal at the intersection with Bear Mountain Parkway ramp and a new entryway into the site. The current access onto this property does not align with the Bear Mountain Parkway Expressway ramp. We had some initial meetings with the DOT and what we’re showing to you tonight is based upon on input we received from the DOT encouraging us, if this project was to move forward, they would certainly request that the access aisles be aligned and that the lights be replaced at this intersection. At the same time they would look for a pedestrian signalization to allow access from the north side to the south side of Route 6 as well. In addition to the access that we’re showing modifications they would still continue to be a right turn in along Route 6 as shown. The current parcel, mainly the automobile repair facility in the back has access onto Parkway Drive which is a full movement access that allows both right turns and left turns into this property. Our proposal is to eliminate the right turns in, and just purely limit this to left turns in and right turn out only. The intent of that, based on some input from the DOT is it would allow cars that are going southbound along Route 6 to be able to take a left into the site if they choose to patronize the establishment. We brought with us this evening a sample of the architecture that’s currently out there on the site which I think all the members of the board are familiar with in terms of there are a number of dilapidated buildings and scarce vegetation on this property. What the applicant is proposing to do in terms of the architectural element of the convenience store is to build a facility that’s from the esthetics standpoint is more in line with what I think the expectations are of the Town of Cortlandt in terms of the architecture. There would be a combination of field stone, hardy plank siding and hardy plank shingles, along with architectural style roof shingles. Realizing the location of this property in regards to residential neighborhoods, they would continue with those same treatments throughout all four sides of the building as well. One of the things with this current proposal as compared to the existing site as it is, there are a number of non-conformities on this site in terms of the rear yard setback, the front yard setbacks. This project actually creates a new development which is conforming in terms of the bulk requirements with the exception of the setback associated with the landscape. There’s a 50 foot setback associated with the landscaping requirement. The current project doesn’t meet those requirements and part of it is a 50 foot setback from a residential district which is along Parkway Drive. But what we’ve done in terms of this proposal by reducing the impervious area adjacent to Parkway Drive, we’ve actually increased the amount of landscaping and greenery along that corridor. 
Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked question on the existing traffic light that is near that intersection right now. You said that, in your letter you said that there’s going to be changes required, modifications required to the traffic, exiting and entering the project site, and the traffic signal will have to be changed. Could you describe more about what’s happening to that traffic signal or where it’s going to be? Is there another one that’s in addition to the one that’s there or moving the one that’s there to another location? Because there’s quite a few traffic signals within…

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded proximity of one another, absolutely. First thing I need to show you is the location of the existing signal as it relates to the location of the ramp in our site right now. We don’t have an access point that aligns to it so the signalization associated with this light allows both movements eastbound and westbound along Route 6 and for cars taking left turns onto the parkway and for cars taking left turns out. It also allows signalization for a left turn out of our site only right now. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated but that’s an existing light.

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated that’s an existing light.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked it’s going to be modified in the way it allows…

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded that existing light would be removed – from our initial meetings with the DOT, that existing light would be removed and replaced with something that’s more current and up-to-date. Right now they’ve talked about the potential for an individual, and this is all preliminary right now, Mazer Consulting’s doing a traffic study and conceptual design working with the DOT. They’ve talked about two single arm poles: one at this location right here and possibly another one at this location here which would allow for fluid movement of traffic along Route 6 and also between Bear Mountain Parkway and our site. The communication between them would be converged so that both lights are talking to one another understanding where the queue lines up. They’d also be installed with software which will allow it to communicate. Our understanding is there’s been a number of improvements along the northern corridor of Route 6 in terms of traffic signals. This light will be able to communicate with those lights as well.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked so there’s no lefts that will be allowed into the site from Route 6?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded into the site there will be no left turns allowed.
Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated you have to make that Parkway Drive turn to get into the site?
Mr. Christopher Lapine responded correct, if they so choose. And that’s due to the fact that the overpass is not too far away. It’s about 150 feet and there doesn’t allow the widening for the left turn lane. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked how will people know not to make a left turn into your site?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded one is that it would be signed along the road there and there is no dedicated left turn lane for that as well. 

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated just so that the board is aware as part of the Cortlandt Crossing project along the corridor up to Locust Avenue adaptive traffic signals were put in place so it’s a positive development to hear the applicant indicate that those two traffic signals would be able to coordinate and be adaptive as well. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and the applicant also mentioned they have Mazer Consulting as their traffic consultant. We’ve received a proposal from our traffic consultant, AKRF which we haven’t forwarded onto the applicant yet. We figured we’d get through this meeting. So they’re going to prepare a traffic report which our consultant will review and do a report on to provide to you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I’m having a little bit of difficulty just trying to see how this is working. Did you also, before I ask another question, did you say that people would be able to cross Route 6 back-and-forth?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded yes, I can bring up that plan. Give me one moment. There currently is a sidewalk along the west side of Route 6 at this location. One of the things that we were asked by the DOT was, as part of any traffic signal improvements, the ability to also put in a pedestrian signal to allow pedestrians to cross Route 6 at this location.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is that at Parkway Drive?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded no, Parkway Drive is down here. What may come out of this is the ability to extend this sidewalk down to Parkway Drive as part of this project. 

Mr. George Kimmerling asked this may be too preliminary but is there some ideas as to what the business hours would be for the convenience store and for the gas station at this point?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded 24 hours at this point is being envisioned. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked again on the traffic, at the point where you’re making a left to go into Parkway Drive, I’m trying to recall, is there a traffic signal at that location?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded there’s one right here, at the intersection with Jacob’s Hill Road there’s a traffic signal.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked so where you would make the left from going west on Route 6, you’d make a left before you hit the traffic signal?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded it would be at the traffic signal here to make the left turn.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated Parkway was modified 15-20 years ago to have that bull nose and the planting area so the left signalized with Jacob’s Hill when Jacob’s Hill was put in. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so you would be making a left with the light. 

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated you make a left with the light here and proceed up to…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but there will be no left turn signal at that light?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded I think it’s already a left turn signal.

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated there’s an existing left turn signal at this light. There’s no left turn signal proposed as part of this light.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked the one at Parkway does?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded correct. 

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated from our understanding and the applicant’s description I think it was the DOT’s suggestion to utilize Parkway as the left as opposed to having another left turn into the site from the middle of Route 6 and Bear Mountain.

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated and the concern being is the back up of a queue along Route 6. We understand as well as the DOT understands that Parkway Drive is under the jurisdiction of the town. Right now this is our means of addressing cars taking left turns into Parkway Drive to get to the site. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions?

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated I guess this is very preliminary in the process. We don’t have the review memo on this yet. Still have to look at the parking and all the other things…

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated as we stated, traffic is obviously going to be a predominant concern with this project so the town is in the process of consulting with AKRF to review any of the applicant’s submissions to make sure that the signal timing is consistent with the Cortlandt Crossing project and to also evaluate any proposed improvements by the applicant and their consultant. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated just wondering if we need to do a site visit.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated typically once you get the review memo back…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked one last question before – the driveway from your business, is it going to be aligned straight across from the off ramp from the parkway?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded yes. We have it aligned.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so directly.

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated directly.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked and that’s where the new light would be?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded that’s where the new lights would be.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked so people could come off the parkway ramp right into the station and vice versa?

Mr. Christopher Lapine responded right into the gas station and vice versa. In terms of egress, they can go right back onto the ramp.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions?

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated Madame Chair I’ll move that we refer this back to staff.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked could you also declare your intent to be lead agent.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated and declare our intent to be lead agency.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye". 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ll prepare Planning and Engineering review memos, get those back to you as soon as possible, then depending on the comments, you revise the drawings and then you come back and make an additional presentation.

Mr. Christopher Lapine stated thank you very much. I appreciate it.

Mr. George Kimmerling stated thank you.
PB 2019-2  b.
Application of Highlands Architecture, for the property of Crompond Road, LLC, for Planning Board approval of a change of use for a tenant space from recreational to a physical therapist practice located in an existing building at 2305 Crompond Road as shown on a 2 page set of drawings entitled “Alterations to 2305 Crompond Rd.” prepared by Highlands Architecture, PLLC, latest revision dated February 12. 2019 (see prior PB’s 2-10, 4-11 & 2018-30).
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do you want to discuss what you’re doing please?
Mr. Justin Kacur stated my name is Justin Kacur I’m an architect with Highlands Architecture, Cold Spring. We’ve been working on the project at 2305 Crompond Road. A couple of things were brought to our attention this morning but we were here in December and we received a conditional approval from the Planning Board for providing five tenant spaces in the existing building. Existing building is about 13,000 square feet. The building behind it, which we’re not dealing with, is about 3,900 and then there’s a single two-bedroom apartment on the second floor of the building which is about 1,000 square feet. I also wanted to bring to your attention for the record that on our C1 drawing, the calculations for parking. The required should read currently 52 and provided 52 but since we just came to the realization that there’s a two-bedroom apartment on the second floor level, that makes it 53. It should read required 53, provided 53 and we would add one parking space adjacent to parking space #20 to make that work. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one thing I’m curious. Does it currently say required #47 and provided #52?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded that’s correct.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked how’d you get from 47 to 52?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded the required is stating right now 47. That should actually read 52. In addition to that, with our revised drawings, it would say 53 and 53. We’re coming back to you because one of the tenant spaces – we originally thought that all the tenant spaces were going to be “recreational” in nature. The spaces that are in there now are tumbling, gymnastics, baseball pitching and batting spaces. That’s what we were informed was going to be but after we received approval we realized and we found out from our client that there had been a lease agreement signed with a physical therapist’s practice. The physical therapist would be occupying tenant space #1 and we revised parking and septic requirements accordingly and we’re also guided by Insight Engineering who’s doing civil engineering study. They just revised today which I have copies of septic system capacity assessment. They are communicating directly with the Westchester County Department of Health on that now to get approval.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated this happens several times which a lot of times the Planning Board isn’t necessarily aware of, is the uses in a building like this are heavily governed by the septic system and what the County Health Department will approve so you may approve the change of use and then they may not be able to get the Health Department to approve it. I think even in that report stated that if this works, nothing else may work. It’s very tight with respect to septic.

Mr. Justin Kacur responded it’s pretty tight in respect to everything, parking as we just know, with the required and provided and also the capacity of the existing septic system. The septic system was repaired in September of 2018. The Westchester County Department of Health is continuing to monitor that septic system to make sure everything is in working order and up to snuff. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked how long does the monitoring go on for?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded I’m not sure how long the monitoring goes on for but I was informed today by the Civil Engineers that it’s ongoing. With their new assessment report, they’re sending that to the Health Department so they’ll be continuing to monitor based on the new requirements for the amount of people that are going to be occupying the building. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but they would have had to sign off on it before you could go ahead with your plans, am I right?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded I have a number for the…

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated the town typically refers change of uses to the Health Department and we would ask the applicant and architect or engineer to do an assessment and submit it to the DOH prior to the release of a building permit for modifications for the change of use. We would need a no objection letter from the Department of Health and typically when these applications are tight on sanitary flow, they require the monitoring of water consumption from an undisclosed period of time. Then we make that determination.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated they make the determination. That’s my point. They can’t even begin to do anything until…

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated no, we will not issue a building permit until they get that no objection letter from the Department of Health.

Mr. Justin Kacur stated we understand that.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked I’m a little confused. The physical therapists occupy currently 1,400 square feet give or take?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded they are going to be in tenant space #1 which is about, I think it’s 1,488 square feet.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so what’s the other 12,000 square feet in the building?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded the entire building is 12,925 square feet, something to that effect, so the spaces – we’ve basically reconfigured space within inside the building to accommodate five individual tenant spaces. The physical therapist would occupy #1 and all of those individual tenant spaces now have their own dedicated accessible toilet rooms.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so what’s in the other five spaces – other four spaces?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded they will be of a recreational nature as they are now. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated a tumbling school, a batting cage…

Mr. Justin Kacur stated there’s tumbling, gymnastics, batting cages, things like that.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated the current uses that are in the building.

Mr. Justin Kacur stated currently, the signage at the front of the building indicates training center so that’s how it’s been functioning now for several years after the Crompond general store closed.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so on your C1when you were just referencing in terms of parking needs, you say four physicians, one staff, two part time therapists and two staff. So, there are physicians there as well?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded the physical therapist practice has three physical therapists with only two would be occupying the tenant space at any given time.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so what are the four physicians?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded there would be two physical therapists and two support staff in tenant space #1, so four would be in the tenant space.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but you also say four physicians.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated four per physician.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so you’re counting a physical therapist as a physician?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Mr. Justin Kacur stated the parking calculations too are four per physician so we had to come up with 10 parking spaces for the physical therapy practice.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated that chart reflects the proposed use of the physical therapy as described and explained by the applicant.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so the code is four per physician.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you just went through that on 2 Ogden; four per physician.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but in fact there are no physicians, it’s four physical therapists.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated he could have said four per physical therapist.

Mr. Justin Kacur stated it’s physical therapist, yes.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated this is essentially providing a space per employee.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked so the current total of 53 spaces is enough for this use plus all the other tenants?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded that’s correct.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated however, if a new tenant wants to come in, that would be a high parking requirement it’s not permitted unless you would go to the Zoning Board and get a variance. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so you’re okay with the parking as it’s laid out here in terms of the number?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded as shown it works. As Chris just mentioned it’ll be a tough infill for the remaining portions of the building as they advance reuse of the property. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked is the use of building B changing?
Mr. Justin Kacur responded no. It’s a granite and marble fabrication.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked that’s going to stay the same?
Mr. Justin Kacur responded yes.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked how do you differentiate the parking between that operation and the building A?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded we listed a breakdown. It should be 31 spaces for building A recreation spaces: 10 spaces for building A office, medical or physical therapy. Two spaces for the apartment and 10 spaces for the manufacturing which is building B which is the granite company for a total of 53 parking spaces.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked will you identify the one space for the resident parking specific?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded we did have it as one but with the two bedroom apartment we need to provide two.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but will you specifically identify those two spaces as for the resident only?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded we can if that’s something…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think you should do that. Have their parking spot #1 by the road and have to walk back.

Mr. Justin Kacur stated it should be very close to the stair that leads up to the apartment for sure.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we should make sure we do that. 

Mr. Justin Kacur stated absolutely.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked anymore questions from the board?

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked the only change of use is really the tenant space 1?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded this would be similar to a strip shopping center where it’s a deli and a pizza place and then tenants come and go. The code requires the Planning Board to approve those tenants mainly to make sure that the parking still works which in this particular case it’s getting pretty close. So in theory if they have another tenant that comes in and it’s a non recreational use, they’d have to come to you to make sure the parking works.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 7-19 approving the change of use. 

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated on the question, we do need to add an additional condition which will try to catch everything but the subject drawing, I guess C1 should be revised or we should say the parking chart on C1 should be revised to read 53 spaces required and 53 spaces provided. It should also be revised to add another space you said next to space 20?

Mr. Justin Kacur responded yes.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and add resident only parking spaces in location 2 up close to the apartment of the building to the satisfaction of the Director.

Mr. Justin Kacur responded absolutely yes.

With all in favor saying "aye". 

Mr. Justin Kacur stated thank you. 

PB 2019-3  c.
Application of Andrew Young and Susan Todd for a Special Permit for an accessory apartment in an existing accessory building located at 48 Pond Meadow Road as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Todd Young Residence” prepared by James J. Moorhead, R.A. dated February 19, 2019.

Mr. Andrew Brodnick stated good evening. My name’s Andrew Brodnick. I’m the attorney and I represent Susan Todd and Andrew Young in their application for a special use permit to create or provide authorization for their accessory structure on their property be used as an accessory apartment. The Youngs purchased their property in 1996. At that time, there was a single family residence which was built in 1974. In 1999 they applied for a permit to construct a new single family residence and to convert the existing accessory structure to a habitable accessory building and studio. In fact, before they actually made that application they applied to the Westchester County Board of Health and got a septic system approved and installed which was built uphill away from the pond on their property and required a pumping station to pump the sewage up the hill. Since issuance of the permit by which the new residence was built, they’ve been taxed as having two dwellings, two single family dwellings on the property. We respectfully submit that the proposed plan for the accessory apartment complies with the special permit requirements. It furthers the purposes of allowing accessory apartments in zoning districts where single family dwellings are permitted which in fact is the case here. It provides a small affordable renting housing unit. It’s going to be a one-bedroom unit. It provides for the efficient use of the town’s stock of accessory buildings and will provide economic support to the applicants themselves. There’ll be no negative effect on the property values and currently there are two structures on the property. It’s at the end of a private road. The accessory structure, as mentioned, already exists. The only immediate adjacent neighbor can see it, can only see it in the winter and that’s not going to change just because it turns into an accessory structure turns into an accessory apartment. The structure’s been there for many years. There’ll be, as mentioned, no negative—I did it backwards, the first was the requirements for getting an accessory apartment approved. With respect to the special permit, there’s somewhat of an overlap between the standards. The accessory structure’s been on site for many years. It’s secluded. There’ll be no negative impact on the surrounding properties that won’t require any additional public facilities such as drainage, sewer or public water supplies and won’t disrupt any land forms. In addition, it’s also consistent with the town’s 2016 Sustainable Comprehensive Plan which encourages flexible zoning policies that allow accessory apartment and streamline the process for approving accessory apartments. Are there any questions?
Mr. Steven Kessler asked the one on the left is the accessory?

Mr. Andrew Brodnick responded I think they’re actually connected.

Ms. Susan Todd responded it’s all the accessory building. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated oh the whole thing is the accessory. Got it. 

Ms. Susan Todd stated the smaller dome is where the one bedroom is and the larger dome is where the kitchen, living, dining area is. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you may be well known to everyone in the room, but you just need to introduce yourself for the stenographer. 

Ms. Susan Todd stated I’m Susan Todd. I’m one of the owners of the property. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so this structure, this accessory is habitable now?

Mr. George Kimmerling asked and the septic system that you described with the pump that goes uphill, that’s a septic system for this structure which is separate from a septic system I presume you have for the house you live in now.

Mr. Andrew Brodnick responded they’re for both. They’re approved by the Westchester County Board of Health to serve the two single family dwellings.


Ms. Susan Todd responded it’s all connected.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked it’s one septic field that services both?

Ms. Susan Todd responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated there’s another house somewhere. I see, okay.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked and the total size of the accessory apartment?

Ms. Susan Todd responded it’s about 1,700 square feet. It’s a kind of an odd shape because it’s a geodesic dome. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I did distribute to the board the accessory part of the code. The first time I read it I misread it. You have to be careful that there’s a section for accessory apartments in existing dwellings which has a lot of math associated with it. Then there’s an accessory apartment in a separate structure which has a lot less – it says it’s got to be big actually. It says it can only, what the minimum is 200 square feet. There’s no maximum with respect to an accessory structure used as an accessory apartment. It just caps it at two bedrooms. And the code does require a public hearing. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked have either of you or both of you thought about what kind of tenant you would want in this particular…

Ms. Susan Todd responded actually yes. I’ve been approached by somebody who lives on our road who’s mother is looking for a place to live and that may be the ideal kind of person. They want their mother to be close by and there’s also somebody else who’s inquired about it who just sold her house and she’s looking for a place to rent. We’re looking for easygoing, nice, respectable, honest, nature-loving people.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked but generally the sense is that it would be one sort of yearlong lease type tenant not sort of a monthly…

Ms. Susan Todd responded right, we might make it longer than one year if we can.

Mr. George Kimmerling stated great.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and it’s currently being used as a studio? Is that right?

Ms. Susan Todd responded yes, it’s sort of a guest house. When somebody comes to stay, friends of ours, they stay there. We also have used it for our writing and film work too. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions?

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked I understand the history is that the accessory building was once the principle building on the property and the other house, the main house was built afterwards. Is that correct?

Ms. Susan Todd responded yes.

Mr. Andrew Brodnick stated they’ve applied specifically for the construction of the new family dwelling. They’re also to maintain the habitability and dwelling for what was the accessory building. the permit was approved and it’s been tasked as such since then. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked any other questions for the applicant?

Mr. Steven Kessler asked we’ll have a public hearing right? Madame Chair I move that we set a public hearing for our April 2nd meeting.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye". 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so we’ll see you next month.

Mr. Andrew Brodnick and Susan Todd stated thank you.

PB 2019-4  d.
Application of the McDonald’s Corporation, for the property of Cortlandt Town Center, LLC for amended Site Development Plan approval for an approximately 192 sq. ft. freezer/cooler
 to be located at the rear of the existing McDonald’s Restaurant located 3039 E. Main St. at the Cortlandt Town Center Shopping Center as shown on a 12 page set of drawings entitled “Final Site Plan” prepared by Aaron M. Bodenschatz, P.E. latest revision dated February 9, 2019 (see prior PB’s 40-94 & 2017-16)

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we do have a resolution for you but if you want to you can sort of briefly describe what’s going to happen there. 
Mr. Alan Roscoe stated thank you Madame Chairman. Alan Roscoe here for the applicant McDonald’s. I’m from Core States Group Architects and Engineering. Just briefly, we obtained sited plan approval from this board spring of 2018 for a remodel project here at the Town Center Plaza for the McDonald’s. It involves redoing the façade, some interior improvements and some ADA improvements to the exterior or on the site. On part of our lease hold, we’ll be upgrading the utilities and the likes and we have finally all of our permits in place. McDonald’s has asked us to come back before the board. The owner/operator of the facility would like to expand the freezer/cooler at the site. That’s the little addition on the rear exactly in that position. Right now it’s about 10 ½ feet deep and about 20 feet wide and the applicant would like to increase the size of that by approximately 192 square feet so the total new freezer/cooler would e 435 square feet in total. It’s a very small addition. We’ve analyzed the coverage issues and there aren’t any. If we look at the lease hold by itself we’re fine with impervious cover. There’s no setback issues. This really just allows the owner/operator to maintain products better in the restaurant. So we’re seeking an amendment to our approval of last spring.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other questions for the applicant?

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked I’m having trouble finding where you’re putting this freezer on the plan. Can you point to it?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s right where that L-shaped thing is right there. Right when you go through the drive-through just before you begin to turn. 

Mr. Alan Roscoe stated it’s in the rear of the restaurant and we’ll be expanding it.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated so where the drive-through order boards are right now, nce you turn in, right behind it.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked so there’s basically no impact to the roadway or parking or anything?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we do have a condition that we don’t really know what it looks like yet. I’m sure it’s going to look like a freezer but the Architectural Advisory Committee will get those elevations and if they hate it they’ll let you know.

Mr. Alan Roscoe responded it’s going to be painted concrete block just like it is now.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked what’s held up the last approval renovation?

Mr. Alan Roscoe responded securing our final permits and the owner/operator’s changing wishes and pleasures. We’d like to get started this spring. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked there’s no deliveries being made to that freezer from the outside? It’s all internal in terms of what you’re putting in there?

Mr. Alan Roscoe responded there’s no exterior doors. There is a rear door that runs into the back room or the kitchen area and that will be how it’s completed, how the delivery will be done. 

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 8-19 in favor of changing the site development plan.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye". 
Mr. Alan Roscoe stated thank you very much.

PB 2019-5  e.
Application of New York SMSA Limited Partnership, for the property of Bezo Enterprises, LLC for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for a proposed public utility personal wireless facility (telecommunications tower) on a portion of a 6 acre parcel of property located at 52 Montrose Station Road as shown on a 10 page set of drawings  entitled “Preliminary and Final Site Plans” prepared by Colleen Connolly, P.E. latest revision dated February 8, 2019.

Mr. Michael Sheridan stated good evening. My name is Michael Sheridan. I’m an attorney with Snyder & Snyder LLP, the attorneys for New York SMSA Limited Partnership, d/b/a Verizon Wireless. As was just indicated, Verizon Wireless is looking to construct a wireless telecommunications facility consisting of a tower, antennas and related equipment at the ground level at the property at 52 Montrose Station Road. The property is currently used as a stables and the facility would be located up towards the rear of the property next to the park and away from the road area. The facility will comply with all the setbacks except for an individual side yard setback which we will need to go in front of the Zoning Board. At this time, it’s my understanding that this will be referred to staff for comments which we would hope to get moving on any comments that they may have and any site visits or my understanding is a balloon test is something that – it’s a possibility that this board may want.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked so this is a privately owned undeveloped piece of property?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded it is. There is a stable on the property. This is towards the rear of the property in an area that’s undeveloped.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s a horse farm stable. It’s actually in the county’s agricultural district but I guess what he’s saying is in the back corner of it there’s an undeveloped portion of it but it’s a developed site. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so somebody lives there?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I believe they run the horse farm there. I don’t believe they live there.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it’s just a housing for horses. 

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated you did mention that you’re not compliant with the side yard setback. Have you looked at your break analysis to see where the tower would fall relative to accessible structures and/or adjacent properties?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded at this point what’s proposed is a lattice tower. It’s not a monopole type structure with a breakpoint. It’s a lattice tower. It’s a different design. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked any reason why it’s a lattice tower versus a monopole?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded I think at this point that’s the design that the engineer at Verizon felt would fit at this property based on the terrain. If you have any comments to that I can certainly bring that back to the client. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked where exactly is this on Montrose Station Road?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s near Maple Street. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated the north end I guess.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated it goes up to the Blue Mountain Reservation.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated near Pleasant Site Chapel, you’d come out there and then cross the street. It’s sort of near Tom’s neck of the woods.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated by Lafayette. 

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated Maple Avenue / Lafayette.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the Boyle Christmas tree farm is up there as well.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked didn’t we once have a site visit for something up there?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, he did a lot line adjustment for a small subdivision or something. We were up there once. As we mentioned at the work session, you’re becoming unwilling cell tower experts but this is the first new tower from scratch. So you’ve all got section 277 of the town law. You really should review that. There’s a longer shot clock on this one. I believe it’s 150 days. There are questions and the consultant can speak better than I can about priorities of where these towers should go. That would need to be analyzed. But then I do think Mike had talked about the possibility of a balloon test? I don’t know if we want to do the review memos first. You want to do the balloon test sooner rather than later.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated we should do the balloon test while the leaves are off the trees.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked can we schedule it at the next meeting?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded I would say sometime in mid April at the latest. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated because that will – would we do it like a site inspection? They would have to work with your office for the machinery, whatever’s necessary to float the balloon and then the Planning Board would alert them when it’s up. I don’t know if we’d all go together.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated there’s notices that have to go out to complete view analysis. I would just recommend that the balloon test be scheduled at tonight’s meeting so that it could be done while leaves are off the trees. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked it’s a full height tower right? This is a 80 or 75 or 80 foot or something like that. 

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded no, it’s 140 feet. 

Mr. George Kimmerling asked my understanding of the site, not there the map that we’re looking at, that the horse stable property borders on Blue Mountain Reservation?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded correct.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the code requires the applicant to send out notices to interested agencies, adjacent municipalities, things like that, and the county received a notice and has already contacted me about this. They’re aware of it. They haven’t submitted written comments back yet because they want you to start a little bit of your process first. 

Mr. George Kimmerling asked but on the other side there’s several areas of conservation easement right? Is that the other shaded portion?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded that could be county parkland. 

Mr. George Kimmerling stated it’s listed as existing conservation easement.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s from an old three-lot subdivision. 

Mr. George Kimmerling stated but that’s been…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s been approved as conservation land, wetland and undevelopable land associated with the prior subdivision but it is delineated as a conservation easement. 

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked will this tower only include or use Verizon equipment or is it…

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded this application is just for Verizon equipment. The tower – again this application is just for Verizon but the tower has been designed for co-locaters as per the code.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked so if there are applications for co-locations on there we will see this again in the future if there’s…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but then we’re more limited in what we can do because we have to approve it.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated right, so our telecommunications ordinance requires that new cellular towers perform a needs assessment first, also be sited in a priority ranking system and then also be designed to accommodate co-location of up to four total carriers onto the pole plus emergency…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but once it’s up my point is the way the laws are written you almost have to allow the others to collocate.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated essentially, yes. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked there’ll be some tree removal in order to build the access road and build the little compound?

Mr. Michael Sheridan responded yes, there will be some tree removal. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that would be one of our review memo items that the trees will have to be field located and marked and whether you do that and our arborist goes out and takes a look at it. That’ll be a comment in the review memo.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked and is there any information about other sites that might have been considered? I don’t really know if that’s…

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded that’s required and that’s something that our staff and our consultant will look at and work with the applicant in making sure they meet the priority listings for the sites.
Mr. Thomas Bianchi asked if we have a balloon test done, will the neighbors or surrounding area be notified?

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded yes they would. I would suggest just authorize a balloon test to be done sometime in April and then we would work the dates out with the applicant as far as making sure the proper notification and advance notice period is met. It’s a little tough with weather right now to schedule but I would strongly recommend it be done before leaves come on the trees.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked and you mentioned that the county’s been notified as the owner of Blue Mountain Reservation but in a situation like this would recreational users of the park be notified or it’s simply just the owner of the property and that’s the county in this case?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded the owner of the property. 

Mr. Michael Cunningham stated recreational users can see any signs that are posted about the application.

Mr. George Kimmerling asked but are there signs posted about the application within the park?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded well no but that would be interesting and the applicant may object, we don’t have to worry about it now but one of the issues with a site like this is the sign is really supposed to go on the property and if you put the sign on the property, no one really sees the signs. I believe you’re within your rights to maybe ask that the sign be put at the bottom of Montrose Station Road or something but we can deal with that when we get to the public hearing.

Mr. George Kimmerling stated I’m just trying to understand some of the other possible issues. Thank you.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff and schedule a site visit with a balloon test and the date would be possibly the week before our next meeting. I’m not sure what that is.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it would be in April at some point. Probably after our meeting.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated prior to the May meeting for sure. So the date would be TBD. Definitely before the May meeting.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’ll be back on the agenda for next meeting?

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated the balloon test will be performed before the May meeting.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but we’ll set a site visit at the next meeting.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it depends on how fast we get our review memos done and how fast he responds.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so we’re not ready for a site visit yet is what you’re saying.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated right but I think what will happen is, we’ll keep it on the agenda and we will say at the April meeting that we have decided on such and such a day in April will be the balloon test.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated yes because you have to coordinate the other people that are involved.

Mr. Michael Preziosi stated the board could – our review memo is not going to impact your site visit so if you wanted to take a look and schedule the site visit. It’s up to you.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but they could schedule that at their April 2nd’s meeting.

Mr. Thomas Bianchi stated to be scheduled in April. Just refer it back at this point.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye". 

Mr. Michael Sheridan stated just to be clear from my end, we will be coordinating with staff about the balloon test and you are authorizing staff to help choose whatever locations or photos are from and everything like that, and then you’re authorizing staff to do their issues. Is staff also going to refer it to the consultant so we can get there…

Mr. Michael Preziosi responded yes. We’re asking for a proposal tomorrow morning we’ll forward that to you hopefully. They’re fairly quick on their turnaround with the proposal so you should have it within a couple of days.

*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. George Kimmerling stated Madame Chair it’s 8:15 p.m. We’re adjourned.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, APRIL 2, 2019

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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